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Bulletin for Sunday,  
December 22 and Sunday, 

December 29, 2024 
The Fourth Sunday of Advent/

Christmas/The Holy Family of Jesus, 
Mary, and Joseph 

From Fr. Mike Gabriel  
I pray for peace for all of you during these last few days before Christmas, which can often 
be hectic, stressful, or a difficult time of year. As we gather this weekend to celebrate the 
Fourth Sunday of Advent, perhaps painfully aware that Christmas is only three short days 
away, we are invited to listen closely to today’s Scriptures, where we are encouraged to 
“leap for joy” and recognize God’s presence. 

I don’t know about you, but I find it difficult to rejoice these days. I honestly can’t remember 
the last time I turned on the news without feeling heavy-hearted for those who are hurting 
or afraid. I empathize with those among you who have confided your own stories of  
struggle and loss. Sometimes, I feel like we are in the midst of a world gone mad. And yet, 
despite what can seem like absolute chaos, particularly amid the noise of the season, we 
are invited to leap for joy! 

Even for those facing uncertainty, grief, or loneliness, we are called to rejoice—not in  
holiday festivities, presents, decorations, or the things we so easily get caught up in this time 
of year, but in the true meaning and great gift of Christmas: Emmanuel, God with us! 

Perhaps today, we could all pause, be still, and take a reminder from Charles Schultz’s  
Peanuts gang in the beloved favorite A Charlie Brown Christmas. You know the scene: 
Charlie Brown, after trying everything to make Christmas right, throws his hands in the air in 
total exasperation and shouts, “Isn’t there anyone who knows what Christmas is all 
about?” (Have you ever been there? I know I have!) 

Luckily for Charlie Brown—and for all of us—good old Linus steps in to save the day. Pulling 
his thumb from his mouth and holding his iconic blue blanket, he replies, “Sure, Charlie 
Brown, I can tell you what Christmas is all about.” Without another word, he strolls to center 
stage, and as the spotlight shines upon him, he begins to recount that familiar passage from 
the Gospel of Luke: 
“And there were in the same country shepherds abiding in the field, keeping watch over 
their flock by night. And, lo, the angel of the Lord came upon them, and the glory of the 
Lord shone round about them, and they were sore afraid. And the angel said unto them, 
Fear not: for, behold, I bring you tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people. For unto 
you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, which is Christ the Lord.” (Luke 2:8-11) 
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From Fr. Mike Gabriel (continued) 
My friends, we too have been gifted the same tidings of great joy that the angel  
announced to the shepherds, and we are invited to rejoice because of it—not with an  
artificial joy that tells us to put on a happy face and make merry despite our struggles, nor 
with a naive joy that ignores the real suffering in our world. Rather, we are called to rejoice 
because God is with us. 

God is with us through our failings and successes, our happiness and sorrow, our brokenness 
and wholeness. Whether we are barely existing or thriving, God is with us. In every time, in 
every place, and through every season of our lives, God is with us! 

So, we are invited to rejoice this holy time of year and all throughout the year, whatever our 
circumstances may be. We have a God who embraced our humanity—in all its beauty,  
ugliness, messiness, and wonder—so that we might have life forever with our good and  
loving God and with one another. 

And that, my friends, is not only something to leap about; it’s something to share! Shout for 
joy! Sing joyfully! Cry out with gladness: For among you is the great and Holy One of Israel. 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
I know many of you will be traveling next week and may not join us for our Christmas  
celebration. On behalf of the parish staff, I wish you a blessed and safe Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

St. Gertrude's Christmas  
& New Year’s Schedule  
Christmas Eve Tuesday, December 24 
· Rectory office closed 
· 5:00 pm Family Mass 
· 8:00 pm Caroling  
· 8:30 pm Mass  
 

Christmas Day Wednesday, December 25 
· Rectory office closed 
· 8:00 am Mass 
· 10:30 am Mass 
· No Gym mass 
 

Thursday, December 26 
· 7:30 am Mass 
 

New Year's Eve Tuesday, December 31 
· 7:30 am Mass 
· 5:00 pm - Mass 
 

New Year's Day - Mary, Mother of God  
Wednesday, January 1 
· Rectory office closed 
· 10:30 am Mass 

 

How to Watch our Live-Streamed 
Masses 
Watch our Masses on our parish’s  
Facebook page at https://
www.facebook.com/
stgertrudechicago/live/.  
 

No Facebook account is needed! 
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Events & Activities at St. Gertrude 
listed in chronological order 

Final Weekend to Buy Trees, 
Garland, and Wreaths  
This is the last weekend to buy trees, wreaths and 
garland from our Christmas greenery sale! 

Each 6’ Christmas tree is $55. Three different sized 
wreaths are available—the 18” wreath is $25, the 
24” is $27, and the 36” is $35. Garland is also  
available for $40 per 5’ length.  

Greenery will be sold at the playlot on the west side 
of the Social Hall, 1401 W. Granville Avenue on  
Sunday, December 22 from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
Only cash and checks will be accepted. 

Heart to Heart Christmas 
Schedule 
 
The Heart to Heart and Lending Closet offices will 
be closed for Christmas on Tuesday, December 24 
and Thursday, December 31. 
 

Laurie and Sr. Susan are so grateful for the  
volunteers, donors, and all the friends and members 
of our community. You have shown us what  
Incarnation -- Jesus being born among us -- is all 
about. We wish everyone much joy during this  
season of light and love. 

Sunday Collection Envelopes: $1,976.00 
Loose Checks: $780.00 
Loose Cash/Coins: $763.00 
Online Donations: $4,042.18 
Total Collected: $7,561.18 

Financial Report from December 14-15 

Budgeted: $10,000.00 
Difference: -$2,438.82 
 

Year-to-date Collected FY 2025: $236,848.46 
Year-to-date Budgeted FY 2025: $550,000.00 
Difference: - $313,151.54 
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Kids Word: Kids Word is offered during the 10:30 am Mass in church. This program provides 
children aged 4-7 years-old an age-appropriate Gospel message and to do fun, scripture-
based activities such as coloring or crafts in the Rectory. Children are invited by the cele-
brant to come to the altar before the readings and return to church before the petitions. 

Upcoming Youth Group  
Outing: Loyola Ramblers Men's 
Basketball Game Planned for 
Saturday, January 4  
The youth group has a new activity for Saturday, 
January 4, replacing plans originally made for  
January 11. The teens will attend a Loyola Rambler's 
basketball game, as the men's team takes on VCU 
at Gentile Arena at 1:00 pm. There are a limited 
number of tickets! 

Any teen in 7th grade and up is welcome to  
attend. Please email Eloy Escamilla at  
eescamilla@stgertrudechicago. 

Care for Real Collection on 
January 4 & 5  
 

St. Gertrude has its monthly food drive this  
weekend! Please place nonperishable items in the 
bins at the back of church before and after mass 
times. 

Missed it? Donations can be dropped off between 
12:00-3:00 pm every Monday-Saturday at the back 
entrance of 5339 N. Sheridan.   

Our monthly collection for asylum seekers is  
January 4 & 5. Care for Real is urgently seeking  
donations of diapers in sizes 2-6, baby wipes, juice 
boxes, thermal layers (all sizes) gently used coats 

(all sizes), hand warmers, lotions and hand soap, shampoo and body wash, adult inconti-
nence under bed pads. 

Our collection drive for Care for Real is always the fourth calendar weekend every month, 
and our asylum seekers’ collection is the first weekend of each month.  
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PreCana Class Offered at St. 
Gertrude Parish on Saturday, 
January 11  
PreCana classes at St. Gertrude are primarily  
intended for couples getting married at St.  
Gertrude. Before registering, you must speak with 
Father Mike Gabriel about your planned wedding 
at St. Gertrude or receive consent to attend if you 
are getting married at a different parish. 

This full day, in-person gathering on Saturday,  
January 11 is dedicated to considering your life  
together as a married couple. Led by a facilitator 
couple from St. Gertrude, each session begins at 

9:00 am and features presentations, prayers, and discussions with your partner and 5-10  
other couples. Lunch and snacks are provided. 

Couples can register for either session by calling the Rectory office at 773.764.3621or by  
filling out an online PreCana registration form at https://stgertrudechicago.org/marriage. If 
a sufficient number of couples do not sign up, the session will be canceled, and they will be 
provided with information about how to sign up for session elsewhere. 

The cost of PreCana is covered by the church fee couples planning a wedding at St.  
Gertrude are charged.  
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Parish News 

Merry Christmas & Happy New 
Year from Staff/Christmas 
Blessing  
Thank you for choosing to be a part of St. Gertrude 
parish and helping to making 2024 such a  
wonderful year! 

Great churches don’t just happen; they are  
created and nurtured by active, generous  
parishioners. We are so grateful for each and every 
person in our community of faith.  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and 
your loved ones and may 2025 be filled with  
blessings and joy!  

~ Father Mike and the staff of St. Gertrude parish 
 

A Christmas Blessing 
God grant you the light of Christmas, which is faith;  

the warmth of Christmas, which is purity;  
the righteousness of Christmas, which is justice;  

the belief in Christmas, which is truth;  
the all of Christmas, which is Christ. 

~ Wilda English 

Thank You for Supporting our 
Greenery Sale!  
Thanks so much to those parishioners and  
neighbors that purchased trees, wreaths, and  
garland this holiday season. All proceeds went to 
support St. Gertrude's ministries. 

Special thanks to Robert Clark and our other  
amazing volunteers who generously gave of their 
time. I am so thankful for their hard work! 

~ Eduardo Soto, Business Manager 
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Cardinal Cupich's Christmas Letter  
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

In this holy season of Christmas, words from the Book of Wisdom echo in our hearts: For 
while all things were in quiet silence, and the night was in the midst of her course, Thy al-
mighty Word leapt down from Heaven from Thy royal throne, as a fierce conqueror into the 
midst of the land of destruction. (Wisdom 18:15). 

We have many reasons to think of our world as “the land of destruction.” Today, so many 
people across the globe suffer the ravages of war and violence, the burden of illness, 
crushing poverty and displacement, and natural disasters that are  
often weather related. 

Our faith affirms that the Eternal Word of the Father took our flesh, shared our human  
condition in all its troubled dimensions, and then as “a fierce conqueror” lifted us up into 
new life. This mystery at the center of our faith gives us renewed hope and encouragement 
as we make our pilgrim way in this wounded world. Indeed, across the coming Holy Year, 
we celebrate the hope that only the Lord in his goodness can give us. It is hope, Saint Paul 
tells us, that will not disappoint us, because God’s love has been poured into our hearts, 
through the Holy Spirit that has been given to us. (Romans 5:5) 

As you gather with family and friends in this holy season, I will pray for you and for a renewal 
of your hope. May the upcoming Holy Year with its theme Pilgrims of hope be an  
opportunity for all of us to learn how to be signs and instruments of hope for our struggling 
and burdened world. 

As I celebrate the Eucharist in this holy season, I will ask the Lord to help you and your loved 
ones to cling to his word of promise that is the true source of our hope. 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

Cardinal Cupich, Archbishop of Chicago 
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A Message from the Parish Pastoral Council 
The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) would like to thank everyone that provided their  
feedback for our next pastor. The PPC, along with the finance board, met with the Pastoral 
Placement Board and shared our Strategic Plan along with the following summary: 

About St. Gertrude Parish 
St. Gertrude is a parish with a rich history and over a century of service to the Edgewater 
community. Like many faith communities, we have faced challenges over the years, but 
through resilience and unity, we have persevered. 

As a family of faith and progressive activism, we continually seek innovative ways to  
address the evolving needs of our dynamic and diverse community. True to our hallmark, 
“All Are Welcome,” we strive to embody inclusivity in all we do – following the model of  
Jesus himself. 

Preparing for a New Chapter 
We are both excited and hopeful as we prepare to welcome a new pastor to lead our  
parish. To ensure the transition is guided by the voices of our community, our Parish Pastoral 
Council conducted in-person listening sessions and gathered input through paper and 
electronic surveys. The feedback we received highlighted several key themes that, after 
discussion with representatives of the parish staff and Finance Committee, we collectively 
feel are crucial for prospective candidates to understand: 

· A Spirit of Inclusivity: Our parish firmly believes that “All Are Welcome.” This is more than 
a motto or catch-phrase to us; it is a core value that has attracted many diverse families 
(LGBTQ+, international, mixed faith families, etc.) to join our parish community, and it is 
what unites us above all else. We therefore seek a leader who will share in and model 
our commitment to inclusivity, and who can further nurture this value within our  
community. 

· Collaborative Leadership: Ours is a parish with a strong legacy of active and passionate 
parishioners who minister both within our own community and in the broader Edgewater 
neighborhood. We also face perennial financial challenges and can at times operate in 
silos. We need a leader who is a master collaborator, who will value our legacy even 
while exploring new opportunities, and who will help orchestrate a future where the 
many gifts of our community can be better coordinated for maximum impact. 

· Unique Partnership with Northside Catholic Academy (NCA): With a recent  
consolidation that has NCA now operating exclusively on our campus, there is  
tremendous potential to strengthen the relationship between the parish and school. We 
hope to find someone who values having a Catholic school on parish grounds and sees 
this partnership as an opportunity for mutual growth and enrichment. 

· Vision and Innovation in Ministry: Ours is a faithful community that hungers for more 
meaningful opportunities to enliven and animate our connection with the Holy. We 
therefore desire a pastor who is visionary, creative, and ready to continue our tradition 
of good liturgy and preaching, supporting current worship services such as our ‘Gym 
Mass’ foster spiritual growth, and who embodies and embraces an expansive theology. 

 

Looking Ahead 
St. Gertrude Parish is a community brimming with opportunity. Our parishioners are  
passionate, enthusiastic, talented, and generous. We are ready to welcome and support a 
leader who can guide us to realize our full potential, to enable us to sustain our mission of 
faith and service long into the future. 
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Guadalupanos Rosary Group (Grupo del Rosario de  Guadalupanos) on Friday Evenings: All 
are welcome to attend the bilingual weekly Rosary group held on Friday evenings at 7:00 
pm in the dining room of the Ministry Center, located at 6214 North Glenwood Avenue. 

Prayer for a New Pastor 
God of new beginnings, be with us, the people of 
St. Gertrude, as we await the appointment of our 
next Pastor. Enable us, in this time of waiting, to be 
a people of hope, trusting in the presence and 
power of the Spirit. 

We thank you for the pastoral leadership of all who 
have been pastors of our faith community, for 
those who have ministered as members of pastoral 
staffs over the years, and for the gifts of the Spirit 
shared in countless ways by those whose lives have 
graced this sacred space.  

May the community of St. Gertrude continue to be 
a beacon of welcome, of hope, of reconciliation, 

of peace and justice for all who seek you. 

Bless those priests who may be considering applying to be the next pastor of our faith  
community and of all who will be a part of the discernment and selection process. Bless the 
works of our hands. We ask these things in Jesus’ Name. AMEN! 

Year-End Giving  
As you consider your year-end charitable  
donations, please think about making an additional  
contribution to St. Gertrude. Your generosity has 
been a blessing to us over the years, and we hope 
that you will continue to support us we carry out our 
service and our ministries to our parish and our  
community.  

Information about making a donation can be 
found at https://stgertrudechicago.org/donate-to-
st-gertrude. Thank you! 

Thank you so much for all you have done and are 
doing!  
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Growing in Faith for Dec. 22 
In the aftermath of the Annunciation, Mary is so 
wise in seeking the friendship and support of St. Eliz-
abeth, who is also pregnant with a prophet—in her 
case, the irrepressible St. John the Baptist. 

St. Elizabeth also received startling news of her 
pregnancy by way of the Angel Gabriel. Elizabeth is 
older than Mary—Mary is a pregnant teenager, 
while Elizabeth is past childbearing age. Surely, it is 
her life experience that gives her the humility to say, 
“Why is it that the mother of my Lord should come 
to see me?” and the compassion to embrace and 
console her. They both have a lot of suffering  
coming their way as mothers. 

What a relief this visit with Elizabeth must have been for Mary! No fear of gossip or cynicism 
about her pregnancy here. Together, Mary and Elizabeth can exchange notes about the 
spiritual meaning of their pregnancies as well as the very physical experience of pregnan-
cy, as illustrated by Elizabeth’s statement that St. John the Baptist leaped for joy in her 
womb when Elizabeth heard Mary’s greeting. 

In my own life, I have received a lot of support and wisdom from other mothers, especially 
other foster-adoptive mothers. I have benefitted from the prayers and insights of older 
women, who could see when I was having a hard day at a glance and console me with a 
hug. 

May we all be as wise as Mary and as kind as Elizabeth in times of growth 

~ Ruth Giles Ott 

Catechist Needed  
Our Confirmation catechist recently needed to 
step down to address health issues. We are now in 
urgent need of a new Confirmation teacher.  

If you can help, please contact Eloy Escamilla at  
eescamilla@stgertrudechicago.org.   
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Schedule for Ministers of the Word  
and Eucharistic Ministers  

Ministers of the Word 
· Saturday, December 21 at 5:00 pm - Joseph McMahon, Patrick Reardon 
· Sunday, December 22 at 8:00 am - Hallie Burhoe 
· Sunday, December 22 at 10:30 am - Bob Backis, Troy McMillan 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 5:00 pm - Jennifer Kiedaisch, Edie Sheridan 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 8:30 pm - Patrick Robinson, Rose Karasti 
· Wednesday, December 25 at 8:00 am - Patrick Reardon, Hallie Burhoe 
· Wednesday, December 25 at 10:30 am - Troy McMillan, Bob Backis 
· Saturday, December 28 at 5:00 pm - Millie Slane 
· Sunday, December 29 at 8:00 am - Hallie Burhoe 
· Sunday, December 29 at 10:30 am - Rose Karasti, Stephen Modde 
· Tuesday, December 31 at 5:00 pm - Joseph McMahon 
· Wednesday, January 1 at 10:30 am - Hallie Burhoe, Rose Karasti 

 
Eucharistic Ministers 

· Saturday, December 21 at 5:00 pm - Tim Harrington 
· Sunday, December 22 at 8:00 am - Barb Daly 
· Sunday, December 22 at 10:30 am - Carlos Barragan, Annie Hasselbeck, Stephen  

Hasselbeck 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 5:00 pm - Millie Slane, Sarah Millar, Tim Harrington 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 8:30 pm - Michael Kowalsky, Bob Backis 
· Wednesday, December 25 at 8:00 am - Barb Daly 
· Wednesday, December 25 at 10:30 am - Kathy Wall 
· Saturday, December 28 at 5:00 pm - Kathy Wall 
· Sunday, December 29 at 8:00 am - Josephine Delgado 
· Sunday, December 29 at 10:30 am - Troy McMillan, Michael Kowalsky, Patrick Robinson 
· Tuesday, December 31 at 5:00 pm - Lisa Schneider 
· Wednesday, January 1 at 10:30 am - TBA 

Parish Information 

Visit our Parish Website 

For the latest parish events and information, including our weekly live-stream, bulletins,  
images from recent events, rectory hours, staff members, funeral announcements, and  
updates about our various ministries, please visit our website at stgertrudechicago.org. 

Rest in Peace 

· Paul William Kelly, father of Paul Kelly 
· Enoch Rivers, husband of Rosemary Castronova-River 
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Donate to our Parish 
· Text the word Donate to 1.773.741.9505. 
· PayPal link - visit our parish website at www.stgertrudechicago.org  
· GiveCentral: www.givecentral.org/location/8/allevents 

Sign Up for Emails from St. Gertrude Parish!  
If you would like to receive emails from our parish or your email address has changed, send 
an email to news@stgertrudechicago.org and specify if you would prefer just the weekly  
bulletin, or our daily reflection with notices about upcoming parish events.  

Schedule for Altar Servers  
· Saturday, December 21 at 5:00 pm - cross bearer: Addison Regan; acolyte: Esteban 

Campuzano 
· Sunday, December 22 at 10:30 am - cross bearer: Carter Dant; acolytes: Wyatt Dant, 

Mathios Paulus 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 5:00 pm - cross bearer: Jayson Ameyaw, acolytes: Danna  

Salinas, Addison Regan 
· Tuesday, December 24 at 8:30 pm - cross bearer: Wyatt Dant, acolytes: Carter Dant, 

Mathios Paulus 
· Wednesday, December 25 at 10:30 am - cross bearer: Esteban Campuzano, acolyte: 

Henry Villareal 
· Saturday, December 28 at 5:00 pm - cross bearer: Esteban Campuzano; acolyte:  

Addison Regan 
· Sunday, December 29 at 10:30 am - cross bearer: Mathios Paulus 

Please Pray for our Parishioners and Friends 

· Luke Fitzgerald  
· Marie Galoney 
· Estelle Guardino 
· Thomas Hajduch  
· Rochelle Hernandez  
· Maria Hertl 
· John Kahoun  
· Marilyn Klein  
· Carleen Lorys 
· River Malik  
· Matilde Manzardo  
· Nancy Michael   
· Steve Monti 
· Hilda Mora 
· Donald Nyderek  
· Dealina Peon  

· Victor Ayes  
· Andrea Banicki 
· Carlos Barragan 
· Patrick Barton 
· Zara Bradley  
· Lilly Buie 
· Hallie Burhoe 
· Maggie Callaway 
· Aida Calvopina  
· Cavicke Family  
· Denise DeBelle 
· David Denegas  
· Ann Collins Dole  
· Renee Elhoumaidi  
· Mr. and Mrs. Emin  

Euman 

· Claude Poulsen 
· Joan Ross + 
· Bill Salek 
· Willy Spalla  
· Floret Spalle  
· Frannie Swaine  
· Elinora E. Tolentino  
· Manuel & Norma Viray 
· Tayana Wallace 
· King Wallace 
· Christian Wallace 
· Leon Ward 
· Ron Whitfield 
· Janice Wittenberg  
· Yyes Yoza 
· Joel Pozzi Zio 

Contact the Rectory office at 773.764.3621 or email stgertrude1420@stgertrudechicago.org 
if you would like to add a name to the prayer list.  
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Upcoming Mass Intentions 
 

· Monday, December 23: 7:30 am - Glenn & Mary Jo Martin+  
· Christmas Eve, Tuesday, December 24: 7:30 am - Gusmanos family (living); 5:00 pm -  

Parishioners of St. Gertrude; 8:30 pm - Parishioners of St. Gertrude  
· Christmas Day, Wednesday, December 25: 8:00 am - Parishioners of St. Gertrude; 10:30 

am - Parishioners of St. Gertrude 
· Thursday, December 26: 7:30 am - Purgatorial Society 
· Friday, December 27: 7:30 am - Valerie Patterson+ 
· Saturday, December 28: 7:30 am - Evanzuela Manuel; 5:00 pm - Emmett McKee+ and 

Jenny+ and Austin Wyman+ 
· Sunday, December 29: 8:00 am - Paul William Kelly+; 10:30 am - Betty Taylor+   
· Monday, December 30: 7:30 am - Grace V. Cabrera+  
· New Year’s Eve, Tuesday, December 31: 7:30 am - People of God; 5:00 pm - People of 

God 
· New Year’s Day, Wednesday, January 1: 10:00 am - Parishioners of St. Gertrude 
· Thursday, January 2: 7:30 am - Communion Service 
· Friday, January 3: 7:30 am - Enoch Rivers+ 
· Saturday, January 4: 7:30 am - Marie Roti+; 5:00 pm - Michael Cannon+ 
· Sunday, January 5: 8:00 am - Pat & David McWright; 10:30 am - Maggie McSweeney+; 

10:30 am Gym - Marie Schonberger+ 

Parish Staff and Contact Info 
Rev. Michael Gabriel, Pastor—mgabriel@stgertrudechicago.org 
Patricia Branigan, Events/Room Booking Contact—pbranigan@stgertrudechicago.org  
Eloy Escamilla, Pastoral Associate—eescamilla@stgertrudechicago.org 
Jonathan Hannau, Music Director—jhannau@stgertrudechicago.org 
Laurie Hasbrook, Heart to Heart Lending Closet Manager-lhasbrook@stgertrudechicago.org 
Edgar Osorio Leon, Maintenance Director—eosorioleon@archchicago.org  
Sherl Patterson, Office Manager—spatterson@stgertrudechicago.org 
Sr. Susan Quaintance, OSB, Heart to Heart Director—squaintance@stgertrudechicago.org 
Tracy Shields, Communications Director—stgertbulletin@yahoo.com 
Eduardo Soto, Director of Parish Management—esoto@stgertrudechicago.org 

Heart to Heart Contact Info  
To reach our Heart to Heart director, Sr. Susan Quaintance, OSB, call her at 872.296.2537 or 
email her at squaintance@stgertrudechicago.org. To reach Laurie Hasbrook, our Lending 
Closet manager, please call 773.973.5464 or email her at lhasbrook@stgertrudechicago.org.  

Mass Times/Reconciliation/Rectory Office Hours 
· Sunday: 8:00 am,10:30 am in Church, 10:30 am Gym Mass; Monday-Friday: 7:30 am 

(Thursday is a Communion Service.); Saturday: 7:30 am & 5:00 pm.  
· Reconciliation is offered on Saturday from 4:15-4:45 pm in Church or by appointment by  

calling the Rectory at 773.764.3621.  
· The Rectory office is open Monday-Friday from 8:30 am-4:30 pm and is closed on  

weekends. The office is also closed Dec. 24, 25, and Jan. 1. 


